# **CUCC**

Pastor
Pastoral Associate
Progressive Christian Education Director
Office Administrator
Pianist
Choir Director

Rev. Nicole Lamarche Rev. Jackie Hibbard Heather Bowler Alissa Kuster Alaina de Bellevue Kamilla Macar

To receive our weekly email announcements, sign up at cuccboulder.org.

#### Announcement deadlines

e-news: Tuesday 10:00 AM Sunday bulletin: Thursday 10:00 AM

#### Staff Contact Info

**Rev. Nicole Lamarche**, *Pastor*, is available by appointment Tue-Sat. 720-805-4320 revlamarche@cuccboulder.org

**Rev. Jackie Hibbard**, *Pastoral Associate*, covers pastoral needs on Mondays and is available by appointment Tue – Fri. 720-320-7237 pastoralassociate@cuccboulder.org

**Heather Bowler**, *Director of Progressive Christian Education*, is regularly available on weekday mornings. Contact her to schedule a meeting. She can be reached at 773-727-0206 or pce@cuccboulder.org. For questions or information regarding the Youth Groups, please contact Heather.

**Alissa Kuster**, *Office Administrator*, is available by appointment Tue-Thur 9-2 and Fri 10-3, 303-499-9119 or office@cuccboulder.org

If you have a prayer request, please contact Rev. Nicole or Rev. Jackie by phone or email. Prayer requests are confidential and are prayed for actively and intentionally every day by the prayer ministry team. If your request is for the Pastors only, please indicate in your message. You may also add your prayer request into the comments section of any of the streamed or recorded worship services. Currently, there are nine prayer partners on the team. If you wish to become a prayer partner, please contact Nicole or Deborah Hayes at 303-494-4458, hayesd@colorado.edu. Everyone is welcome to participate.

### **WELCOME TO**

# **Community United Church of Christ**

## Sunday, July 5th, 2020

We welcome all visitors to our worship service this morning!

This Week		
Today	8:30 am	Taizé Service
	10:00 am	Worship Service
Tuesday	8:00-8:20 am	Breathing Space
	4 pm	Anti-Racism Working Group
	5 pm	CCC Meeting
	5-6 pm	COVID Task Force
	6:30-7:30 pm	Labyrinth Walk with Rev. Jackie
Thursday	7-8:30 pm	Book Club
Friday	7-8:30 am	Men's Group
Saturday	9:30-11 am	Structure Committee Meeting
Save the Date		
July 15th	3:30-4:30 pm	Patio Office Hours
July 15th	6:30-8:30 pm	Caring Ministry
July 21st	7-8 pm	Dismantling Racism Session
July 22nd	6:30-7:30 pm	Soulful Collaging with Rev. Jackie

#### **CUCC Announcements**

#### **Spiritual Practices on the Patio**

In the spirit of gathering for some physically distanced activities, join Rev. Jackie and up to 9 others to deepen your spiritual practice and connect with the Holy. On Tuesday, July 7 6:30-7:30pm, come and enjoy some beautiful music, readings and walk the labyrinth. On Wednesday, July 22 6:30-7:30pm we will spend some time in guided meditation and then create a collage. This isn't about being a great artist, but about letting your heart and soul express in collage form. Bring: magazines, glue or a glue stick, scissors, markers or crayons. If you have an easy to transport card table or TV tray – bring that too so that everyone has their own workspace.Both sessions limited to 10 people – please email Rev. Jackie at pastoralassociate@cuccboulder.org to sign up to attend either one.

#### **Book Club**

Liz and I have talked over our next reading which will be scheduled for July 9, Thursday, at 7 PM. We agreed on a novel by Ernest Gaines: "A Lesson Before Dying". It deals with a young black man accused in a rural town of murder and sentenced to death. He is described in the court hearing as "a hog" and the story is about the attempt to help him have some dignity and personhood in death. Everyone deals with their own lack of personhood, and it is very movingly presented. In addition we will add this six minute <a href="Youtube">Youtube</a> of a black woman's expression of rage at being dehumanized by our racial situation. All are welcome. For more information, contact Peter Kleinman 303 817-4044 or peterk218@gmail.com.

#### **Dismantling Racism**

If you missed the session on June 30, please email Rev. Jackie (pastoralassociate@cuccboulder.org) to receive the recording and "homework" assignments. The next session is scheduled for Tuesday, July 21 at 7pm - more information coming regarding the topic for the evening.

#### Adopt a garden or path for the season:

We are looking for people to adopt one or more of our gardens or paths for the season. The job consists mostly of weeding. Planting, prepping soil, mulching if you want. CUCC can provide the mulch and wood chips. Call Bill 303-440-6309 to sign up. He is happy to assist with any questions and provide any materials or tools if needed. We have several gardens and gravel areas on our property that need consistent care:

- Ivars Grove
- Long row of shrubs along the driveway
- In front of the playground (juniper bush, a few iris's and some vinka)
- For full list see 7/1 e-news

#### **CCC Update**

We will have labeled bins on the church patio so anytime that is convenient you can drop off donations for:

- 1. Cloth masks for detainees at the ICE detention center in Aurora
- 2. Socks and toiletries for the homeless
- 3. Water bottles for Attention Homes to distribute to homeless teens on the street. We welcome either clean gently used or new bottles.

We continue to accept financial donations for our appreciation projects for the Boulder Manor staff. We are very grateful for the donations we have received. Many thanks to all who are moved to help through one or more of our projects. Contact Judi Kleinman with questions judithk@umich.edu or 303 554-5320.

### Check your email for YTD contributions/pledge statements!

The week of June 7th emails with YTD contribution statements were sent to all households who made any YTD contribution to CUCC. In addition, if you previously made a 2020 pledge you also received a separate email with a pledge status statement. Please check your email inbox and review your statements for accuracy and completeness. Note that the email was sent from finsecretary@cuccboulder.org to the primary contribution contact in your household, so please check your spam filter (and with your other household members) if you at first do not see it! Any questions or concerns about the accuracy and completeness of your YTD contribution and pledge statements should be sent to the CUCC Financial Secretary, Andy Young, at finsecretary@cuccboulder.org. Thanks!